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Hey Buzzards, 
Family Day/ Open House is this 

coming Saturday, July 30th!  Bring 
your family and show them where it 
is you disappear to each weekend 
and what a wonderful place we 
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Our Club Meeting will be held August 9
th 

at 6:30 PM at Alfy’s Pizza! 
We also will host the meeting online through Zoom.  Members and 
guests will receive emailed info for the Live  ZOOM access.  As al-
ways, thank you Alfy’s Pizza so much for the use of your room!  The 
public is invited to all our meetings! 
 

Program: Summer Flying and a Heli Event Review 
 

President’s Message — Mark Weeks 

have!   We will have the BBQ going 
and burgers and dogs are on the 
menu. The car/tank area is ready 
and I am sure there will be a bunch 

(Continued on page 2) 

       
 President:  Mark Weeks (425) 328-5705   Vice President:   Paul Dibble (425)  359-1808 
 
 Secretary:  Steve Higgins  (206) 790-5840  Treasurer:   Dart Sharp  (425) 923-6989  
 
 Safety Officer:  Jason Milsom (425) 328-5705  Webmaster:  Mark Weeks (425) 328-5705  
     
        Field:  Mark Weeks & volunteers (425) 328-5705       Newsletter Editor:  Ron Swift  (425) 788-6045 
      

 

Club Officers and Contacts 

July 12th Meeting Minutes — Steve Higgins 

Promoting the building and operation of radio controlled models, 
and the public acceptance and good will towards the sport/hobby. 
Our main goal is to have fun and enjoy the challenge of safely 
flying radio control models. 

President Mark Weeks called meeting to order @ 6:30pm July 12th. 

Introduction of Officers and Guests: 
We had 14 members and 1 guest (Mr. Doug Hoff) and Bart on zoom. 
  

Mark introduced the current club officers: 
President – Mark Weeks 
Vice President – Paul Dibble 
Secretary – Steve Higgins 
Treasurer – Dart Sharp 
Safety Officer – Jason Milsom 

Continued on page 2) 
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of flying going on, too.   If someone wants to learn I 
am sure we can round up a buddy box and help get 
them into the air.  Safety is of the utmost  importance 
and remember to keep an eye out for those who are 
not familiar with the field safety rules. 

The last week of July looks to be HOT!!! Perfect 
weather for flying, but we need to remember to stay 
hydrated.  Bring water or sports drinks with you. So-
da contains extra sugar and does not hydrate as well 
as just plain water.  

I think I just about got the tractor ready to do some 
mowing with lots of your help.  Keep your fingers 
crossed and you should start seeing the mowed area 
expanding.   If you have lost an airplane, make sure 
you let me know the general area so I can keep an 
eye open and not mow over it. 

In August we have two events scheduled Combat 
on the 13th and Heli day on the 27th.  In the past 
both events have been well attended and they 
should be just as fun this year as they have been in 

(President’s Message  continued from page 1) the past. Maybe we can talk Dart, Paul, Grant 
or Brian Douma to share some of what they 
learned at the Heli event they recently attend-
ed.  

A couple of other quick notes:  the 
BBMAC.NET web site is back up and running. 
Ron Rueter and I moved our services to a 
new host that can now provide secure Web 
Services.   

Remember that we should ALWAYS do a 
preflight check before we fly but we should do 
a real thorough 
once over when 
we haven’t flown 
a particular plane 
for a while.   

 
Hope to see ya 

at the field soon. 
 
Mark 
 

  
Minutes from June Meeting approval: 
Motion was made, 2nd and passed to accept 

minutes as posted. 
  

OFFICER REPORTS: 
   President:  Will cover comments in new Business. 
   Vice President: Drone/Quad Event, only 3 

showed 1 had some technical problems. Fun Fly is 
coming up and we have the open house/picnic on July 
30th. There is also the Cascade Heli Fun fly coming 
up on the 21st thru the 24th of July. 

Secretary: - 52 Current Members. The balance of 
the membership cards were mailed out after the June 
meeting. 

Treasurer - We are in the “green” …  Bills have 
been paid. 

    Safety Officer - There have been some com-
plaints with the use of quads and AMA/FAA rules. We 
will be discussing our Safety rules in a discussion in 
new business. 

Field Manager- John Deere Tractor had a broken 
belt. After inspecting under the deck nothing was out 
of sorts. A new belt has been installed. Steve Ander-
son reported that the Cub mower’s center blade 
seems to be slipping,. No fix has been found at this 
point, we may install a strong tension spring. 

(Continued from page 1) Newsletter Editor - :  Ron brought hard cop-
ies newsletters and passed some out. 

  

OLD BUSINESS:   
No old business was discussed. 
 

NEW BUSINESS: 
Port-a-Potty Needs to be put together, pref-

erably before the open house. It would take a 
couple of guys 2-3 hours at the most to as-
semble. The two new units will be down by the 
container, the better of the older units will be at 
the top of the hill by the car track. 

Lost Planes: If you lose a plane, please 
contact Mark or someone on the board and 
they can get word to those who have drones to 
help locate it. It would be nice to have a bear-
ing or general location of where we can find it. 
When giving a bearing, using landmarks would 
also help. 

Lawn Mowing: We still need mowers to 
sign up, if you have some time, it would be 
helpful to the club if you could help mow. 

Announcement/Comment: Jim Steward 
said we  should check out the photos from the 
James Webb Telescope. The images are in-
credible. It can see thru the dust, and pictures 
are very clear as to what we have seen before. 

(Continued on page 3) 
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Field, AMA, and FAA Safety Rules: Mark 
talked with Tony Stillman (Head Safety Guy) at 
the AMA. We need to adhere to the AMA 
guidelines on the safety rules. UAV Operation 
Rules 550 is for FPV (First Person View) – This 
only applies when the pilot is wearing FPV gog-
gles. Having a camera or screen does not or is 
not considered FPV as you can look up and 
see the UAV. When operating FPV you should 
have a spotter, and you must maintain your vis-
ual line of sight during the flight. If there is an 
aircraft operating in the area, you need the 
spotter to warn you of this aircraft. Visual Line 
sight is dependent on the user, and there is a 
little bit of grey area. If you put a strobe light on, 
this does increase the overall visual line of 
sight. It’s suggested to put such a light on your 
FPV Quad. Even having a Part 107 license 
would not prevent you from flying out of line of 
sight. We should not take off from the parking 
lot, street, or behind the flight line at any time. 
When we do have events, and we are taking 
photos of the event you need to get a unani-
mous approval from all the people who would 
be affected to overfly that event. 

Buddy Box Question (Point of Information) - 
A question was asked about guests at the field, 

(Continued from page 2) they must be on a “Buddy Box” when flying until 
they have been approved to solo. 

See the Review of the Safety Rule Changes  
Below… 

  

SHOW AND TELL: 
 Ron had a 3d Printed plane that he pur-

chased from an online retailer. [see page 4 for 
details] 

  

Announcements/Discussions/Info 
Sharing. 

None 
  

PROGRAM: 
Rebuilders Contest - Jim Stewart brought in a 

free flight plane that he rebuilt the front of the 
fuselage on. He brought 
in the damaged parts of 
the old fuselage for 
show and tell. 

  
ADJOURNMENT: 
Motion was made, 

seconded, and passed 
for adjourning the meet-
ing @7:47pm. 
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Jim won the Rebuilder’s Competition and was the only 
entry this year.  Bryan Reightley started this event years 
ago to encourage club members to  use our building 
skills to fix models rather than just replacing them.  Jim’s 
skill in rebuilding the entire front end of his glider shows 
that it is worth the time to fix.   His presentation showing 
the damaged parts  was  a good way to show what he did 
to restore flying ability. 

A Show and Tell  model brought by Ron Swift is another 
model kit that was created using 3D printing, a Mini Ugly 
Stick ARF from 3DRCHOBBY.com.  Offline several mem-
bers discussed the high cost of 3D printers and the difficulty in 
selecting the right one.  Many require calibration procedures 
that are time consuming.  According to them, the printing of 
this kit was rough.  Still paying less than $50.00 for a kit and 
the experience working with a 3D printed model was worth it.  
It is hoped that the model will fly well.  We will soon know... 

From some reports, there were a few families and club members who came to this event.  They 
shared the grilled hotdogs and hamburgers, but that day was way too hot for most to be outside.  
Some areas hit triple digits.  Earlier weather reports had us believing Saturday was to be a nice day.  
Not so and the heat extended into Sunday as well.  Here are some photos received from the event.  

Lunch with roasted attendees Annabelle – potential mower recruit 
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Open House and Family Picnic   August 6th  Club Field 
Combat     August 13th  Club Field 
Heli Competition    August 27th  Club Field 
Annual Club Auction   September 10th Club Field 
Boats N Floats    September 24th Lake Hughs 
Night Fly     October 8th  Club Field 
Builder’s Competition   October 11th  Alfy’s Pizza—Meeting Night 
Christmas     December 13th Alfy’s Pizza—Meeting Night 
Freeze-In     January 7th  Club Field 
 
 
Planned—No Date Yet 
 Work Party #2 
 Pilon Races 
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The weather was fantastic and the Fun Fly was attended by 6 Buzzards and seven visitors including Sandy. We 
managed to have lots of fun and got through six events before Ron Beba gave us the lunch call. Dean took first place in 
the competition and also performed  a demo flight for our guests.  The kids asked a lot of good questions about engines 
and motors,  The adults’ questions were more focused on safety issues and cost.  We hadn’t set up a buddy box and 
plane to share our flying experience, so maybe next time we could offer that, too. 

Paul took second place, while Mark pulled in 3rd place.  Fourth place was taken by none other than Rick.  There 
were plenty of prizes to choose from and each winner selected one from the top prizes.  All of the club members got a 
prize for participation.  The events were publicized well ahead of time and no one seemed to have issues with them, 
except possibly performing a snap roll and rolling the dice. We’ll have to work on those for next time. 

By Ron Swift 



 
8 

 

Barnyard Buzzards - Buzzard Droppings  - August 2022 

  

Hey guys, 
We need your help. September 10th is our annual club auction.   
We need items to auction to make things interesting and to raise funds for our charity, 
Ron Stout and John Rennert’s families have donated items for our auction with hopes that club members 
would end up needing/using these items.  So I will bring these items for sure.   
When we invite other clubs and guests to the auction, it opens up a better opportunity for distributing the do-
nated items.   
With your help as a donor and auction winner, the purpose of the auction is fulfilled.  And so we need your 
help.   
The auction is usually lots of fun and we have hots, hamburgers, cheeseburgers, chips, cookies, beverages and 
more.  We will start the auction at approximately 10:00 AM.  Funding of auction items is between the owner 
and auction winner. 
For those items donated for the charity, the club will accept cash or checks. 

Ron 
Swift 
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 Do any of my fellow Buzzards enjoy "Air Disasters" 
on the Smithsonian channel, or any other shows like 
it? Basically it's an aviation version of forensic files 
where teams of experts analyze accidents to help im-
prove overall aviation safety.   

   Determining what went wrong after a model air-
craft crash can be equally important, helpful and inter-
esting. We model pilots can be quick to make excuses 
or give a quick vague explanation after a crash such 
as "I lost signal" "It stopped responding (to one or all 
inputs)" "It was the wind" Or even just "I lost it".  But 
determining why you "lost signal" or "lost it" can help 
you avoid similar incidents in the future. 

 One plane I helped recover last year had suddenly 
nose dived into the ground at high speed.  When I 
found the wreckage that lawn darted into the swamp, I 
immediately noticed the linkage from the elevator was 
not connected to the servo. It was a metal servo arm 
and the linkage had come unscrewed from the arm. 
The plane had been recently repaired from a previous 
incident and the linkage was inadvertently left loose.  

  Many crashes won't be so obvious but if 
you suspect you lost signal, if possible test all 
radio functions as soon as the wreckage is 
found.  Look over the crash carefully for any 
clues that might help explain what went wrong.  

 If a crash helps you learn and be a safer, 
better pilot/modeler in the future, then it has 
served a purpose. We have all heard the old 
saying, you learn more from your failures than 
you do from your successes. ... It might be 
true!  Hopefully no one 
was hurt and the model 
is repairable.  Safety in-
cludes our models, too! 

 
Jason 
 
 

By Jason Milsom 

MiniQuad 
‘Racing Secrets 

From Lee Atchison Thought Leader, Cloud Expert, Application Modernization 
Keeping your plane at least “two mistakes” high means staying high enough so that you can re-
cover from two mistakes made at the same time. Imagine you’re flying your plane and you make 
a mistake—you lose altitude. While you are trying to recover from the mistake, you have to do a 
number of tricky maneuvers, such as trying to level the plane out, slow it down, and turn it into 
the wind. These are critical tasks you need to perform to save your plane. What happens if you 
make a mistake while performing these tasks? You need to make sure you are still high enough 
so that this second mistake doesn’t result in a crash.  
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2022 

Annual Full Member is $90.00 a year. 
Additional Family Member is $45.00/yr. 
Student Membership is $25.00 a year. 
Dues are due by the end of the March 
club meeting. 
 
 

Please send your check and a copy of 
your current AMA Membership to: 
 

Steve Higgins  (Club Secretary) 
20330 10th Ave W 
Lynnwood, WA  90262 
Steve@surrette.com 
 
Thank you for your interest in RC. 

FCC License # 
 

___________ 
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Upcoming Meetings  
 

Meetings begin at 6:30 PM 
 

Our next club meeting is 
Tuesday, August 9th at 6:30 
pm.  at Alfy’s Pizza on Route 
2 in Monroe. Also we’ll have  
a ZOOM Meeting so you can 
use your PC/Laptop,  
tablet, cell or telephone to  
attend!  Please contact Steve 
Higgins (206) 790-5840 /  ste-
ve@surrette.com for info to  
use the ZOOM access.  A 
new way to attend our fun 
and creative meetings.  Make 
sure to stay for the program! 

Our club is dedicated to the safe pursuit and ad-
vancement of model aviation.  We offer all mem-
bers free lessons to learn how to build models and 
to fly them. If you should have any questions 
about the club, flight instruction or membership 
requirements, call any of the club officers or the 
instructors. We have a safety checklist available.  
 

Current Flight Instructors: 
Dart Sharp   (425) 923-6989  
Paul Dibble  (425) 359-1808 
 

Camp Edward and the Hanner’s Memorial Field are located north of Mon-
roe, Washington in Snohomish County.  The most common route is from 
Highway 2 in Monroe near Albertson’s. Turn north onto Woods Creek 
Road.  As you travel north on Woods Creek Road, it will come to a Y in-
tersection, stay to the right (Yeager Rd). 
 If you go the left as shown by MapQuest,  make sure you take the 
next right to stay on Woods Creek Road.   Then stay to the left at the in-
tersection where Yeager rejoins Woods Creek Road, be careful as on-
coming traffic does not stop. 
Yeager will rejoin Woods Creek Road at a 4-way intersection.  Stay 
straight-ish, not a hard right, be careful as oncoming traffic does not 
stop.  In a few miles you will pass the entrance to Camp Pigott.  Keep go-
ing. Turn right at the "T" intersection at Lake Roesiger Road.  At the next 
"Y" intersection, stay right, staying on South Lake Roesiger Road.  Turn 
right at Monroe Camp Road, (Lake Roesiger Store will be on the left).  In 
about a mile, the road will fork again, stay straight.  After a short distance 
you will see our club sign and our gate.  Our parking is past the gate on 
the right.  It seems complicated, but once you come out, you’ll see it is an 
easy drive.... 

25600 Monroe Camp Road, Snohomish, WA  
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HobbyTown USA 
 

1130 SE Everett Mall Way, Suite F 
Everett, WA 98208 
 
Phone:  (425) 355-8086 
Fax:  (425) 355-8078 

Next meeting: Tuesday, August 9th 6:30 PM at Alfy’s 
Pizza in Monroe on RT 2  
Program:  Summer Flying and a Heli Event Review 

Barnyard Buzzards 

Model Airplane Club 

16325 315th Ave. NE 

Duvall, WA 98019 

Club Jackets, T-shirts, Hats,  & Vinyl Letters 

 

HobbyTown USA 
 

16421 Cleveland St, Redmond, WA 
98052 
 

Phone:   
(425) 558-0312 

Expo Fall Swap—October 28 & 29, 2022. 
Please visit our website for more information. 

http://www.expofallswap.com  
RC  Goodies of all kinds. NEW EVENT!  

http://www.expofallswap.com

